
Snohomish County Council

Public Hearings

Meeting Minutes

Megan Dunn, Council Chair
Jared Mead, Council Vice-Chair

Councilmembers: Stephanie Wright, Sam Low, Nate Nehring

Wednesday, July 6, 2022 10:30 AM Jackson Board Room
& Remote Meeting

CALL TO ORDER

Council Chair Dunn called the public hearing to order at 10:30 a.m.

ROLL CALL

The clerk called the roll and stated that four members were present.

ACTION ITEMS

PRESENT:

Council Chair Dunn
Council Vice-Chair Mead (remote)
Councilmember Wright (not present)
Councilmember Low
Councilmember Nehring
Deb Bell, Council Staff
Joe Bennett, Special Counsel
Elena Lao, Asst. Clerk of the Council
*See names listed below of individuals providing public testimony.

1. Motion 22-265, authorizing the Prosecuting Attorney to commence 
condemnation proceedings for 43rd Ave SE (SR524 to Sunset Rd 
at 180th St SE) RC 1592 / UPI 16-0040 - Parcel 054

2022-0618

Council Chair Dunn opened the hearing and the clerk read the motion title into 
the record. 
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Deb Bell, Senior Legislative Analyst, provided an overview of the proposed 
condemnation of property on 43rd Avenue SE for road improvements.

Joe Bennett, Special Counsel, was available for questions by Council.

Council Chair Dunn opened the hearing for public testimony. 

The following individuals testified in opposition to Motion 22-265:

   - Marta Baldwin, property owner, resident of Bothell.
   - Laura Kathryn, resident of Bothell.
   - Caroline Atwood, resident of Bothell.
   - Laura Kathryn, on behalf of Alan Johnson, resident of Bothell,

There being no further persons present wishing to testify, Council Chair Dunn 
closed the testimony portion of the hearing calling for a motion or discussion of 
the Council.

ACTION: Councilmember Low made a motion to approve Motion 22-265. 
Council Vice-Chair Mead seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by the 
four members present.

ADJOURN

There being no further business, Council Chair Dunn adjourned the Council for the day at 
10:47 a.m.
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